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The Shrine of St John Paul II
The Communities of  St Patricks East Gosford, Mangrove Mountain 

Community & Holy Trinity Spencer 

Neighbourhoods of Grace, entrusted to the care of the Salvatorians.

Parish of Gosford

FIRST SUNDAY OF LENT YEAR C 9TH MARCH, 2025

Pope Francis' Prayer Intention 
MARCH

For Families in Crisis

Let us pray that broken families might 
discover the cure for their wounds through 

forgiveness, rediscovering each others 
gifts, even in their differences.

.

FR. Francis Jordan

Do not lose heart, even if you chould be 
greatly humiliated.  Trust in the Lord and 
strive for holiness. SDII/3
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JESUS WAS LED BY THE HOLY 

SPIRIT THROUGH THE WILDERNESS 

WHERE HE WAS TEMPTED.

https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/gosford
https://www.sds.org.au/


ST PATRICK’S PARISH GOSFORD 
UNDER THE PASTORAL CARE OF SALVATORIANS

Society of the Divine Saviour
http://www.sds.org.au

PARISH PRIEST
Fr Grzegorz (Greg) Skulski SDS

greg@sds.org.au

ASSISTANT PRIEST
Fr Bronislaw (Bronek) Pietrusewicz 
SDS 

bronek@sdsau.com

PARISH OFFICE (02) 4325 1042
Monday & Friday: 9:30am – 3:00pm
 Tuesday - Thursday: 9:30am – 4.00pm

ADMINISTRATION & 
PASTORAL SUPPORT 
CO-ORINDATOR 

Raelene O’Connor

(02) 4325 1042

EMAIL: patsgos@acs.net.au

ST POPE JOHN PAUL II PASTORAL CENTRE
EMAIL: JPII.Centre@bbcatholic.org.au

YOUTH MINISTRY Sebastian Eager
EMAIL: seb.eager05@gmail.com
PHONE: 0491 765 431

YOUNG ADULTS Liam Aqualina - 0497 253 461       
liamaq2@gmail.com 

MEDIA Raelene O’Connor
EMAIL: patsgos@acs.net.au
FINANCE: Helene Hussein

CATECHIST 
CO-ORDINTOR Raelene O’Connor

EMAIL: saintpatsccd@acs.net.au
CHILDREN’S 
LITURGY COORD Elvira Bennett: 0410 098 757

SENIORS MINISTRY:
Barbara: 4322 0250 leave 
message
Eunice: 0438 272 141 

PARENT ENGAGEMENT COORDINATORS

ST PATRICKS Dionne Soares
EMAIL: dionne.soares1@dbb.catholic.edu.au

PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL
CHAIRPERSON Scott Beattie
PARISH 
OPERATIONS Eunice Dal Busco

EVANGELISATION Amanda Eades
COMMUNITY Diane Dankwah
DISCIPLESHIP Maisie Tenev
LITURGY Jon Kealy
EX OFFICIO PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL MEMBERS

YOUTH MINISTRY Sebastian Eager
ADMINISTRATION & 
PASTORAL SUPPORT 
CO-ORDINATOR

Raelene O'Connor

SCHOOL 
PRINCIPALS

St Patrick's - Kevin Williams
St Joseph's - Carolina Murdoch
St Edwards - Mark Bonnici

FINANCE 
COMMITTEE Maria Andrzejewska

SAFEGUARDING 
OFFICER:
EMAIL:

Hilary Pope                           
hilary.p1@optusnet.com.au                
If you see any activities involving children 
or vulnerable adults that concerns you, 
please email Hilary our Safeguarding officer

CHURCH OPEN DAILY DURING OFFICE HOURS
STANDARD WEEKDAY MASSES

GOSFORD, 76 YORK STREET EAST GOSFORD
Mon: 9:00am
Tue: 9:00am

Wed: 11:30am
Thu: 9:00am

Fri: 12:00pm
Sat: 9:00am
Devotion to St JPII after Mass

Adoration and Confession 30 minutes before each weekday Mass.
WEEKEND MASSES  INCL. CONFESSION 30 MIN PRIOR

GOSFORD, 76 YORK STREET EAST GOSFORD

Sat Vigil: 5:00pm Sun: 7:30am, 9:30am & 6:00pm
Filipino Mass: 2nd Sunday of each month:  12:00pm

Mangrove Mountain Sat Vigil 5:00pm          St Dionysius Church                     
21 Nurses Road, Central Mangrove

SPENCER, 4200 WISEMANS FERRY RD 4:00pm 2nd Sat of Month
A D O R A T I O N  B E F O R E  T H E  B L E S S E D  S A C R A M E N T   I N  O U R  C H U R C H

Mon 8:30 - 9:00am Wed 11:00 - 11:30am Fri 12:30 - 3:00pm

Tue 8:30 - 9:00am Thu 8:30 - 9:00am Sat 8:30 - 9:00am

R O S A R Y

Mon, Tue, Wed, Thu Rosary Begins 1 Hour Before Mass

Fridays 11:35 am to 11:55 pm (30 Mins Before Mass)

Saturday
8:05am until 8:25am: 1st Priests & Religious 
   2nd Mothers & Babies
   3rd Persecuted Christians

Sunday 7:05 am to 7:25 am

B L E S S E D  S A C R A M E N T  C H A P E L  W I T H I N  T H E  C H U C H

Monday to Friday Access during Parish office hours

ACTIVE GROUPS IN OUR COMMUNITY OF ST PATRICK'S

Cancer Prayer Group After 9:00am Mass, 4th Tuesday of the Month, in the Jordan room.

Craft Group 9:00am to 12:00pm Every Friday in the Jordan  Room

Grief & Loss Support Please contact Margaret on 0439257817..

Women's Faith Circle 2nd and 4th Friday of the Month in the Primary Learning And 
Resource Centre 6:00 pm to 7:45 pm

Men of the Sacred Heart 3rd Saturday of the month.  5:00pm Mass followed by meeting in the 
Jordan room.

Seniors Ministry Activities 1st Tuesday of the month. Enquiries: Barb: 4322 0250 or 
Eunice: 0438 272 141

Monday Morning Prayer 
Groups 
9:30 am after Mass

Prayer Group DVDs 1st Monday of the Month
Prayer & Bible Discussion 2nd, 4th and 5th Monday of 
the Month
Prayers for Christian Unity 3rd Monday of the Month

Bible Study - Monday night 7:00pm to 9:00pm Monday, in the Jordan Room, all are welcome!

Divine Will Prayer Group Based on the writings of Luisa Piccarreta 6:00pm to 7:15pm every 
Wednesday in the Jordan Room.

Salvatorian Collaborators 3:00pm, 4th Saturday of the month, in the Jordan room.

Paddies - Youth Years 3 & 4 students, meet every Friday during school terms in the 
Hall 3:00 to 4:30 pm.

Arise - Youth Group Years 5 & 6 students, meet every Friday during school terms, in the 
school Library 6:00pm.

Ascend - Youth Group Years 7 to 12 meet every Sunday night during school terms, after 
6:00 pm Youth Mass

Awake - Young Adults 
Group

18 to 35 year olds meet the last Saturday of each month 7:00 pm in 
the Jordan Room

Children’s Liturgy
Every Sunday during the 9:30am Mass except during school 
holidays and during Sacramental program formation. All Children’s 
Liturgy Leaders are cleared with Working with Children Checks.

NATIONAL CATHOLIC LEADERSHIP STANDARDS
Committed leadership, governance & culture
Key El ement s of  Standard 1:
✞ A Commit ment  t o Safeguarding
✞ Promot ing a Safeguarding Cul t ure
✞ Saf eguarding Pol icies
✞ Code of  Conduct



DAYS OF PENANCE
1. Abstinence from meat, and fasting, must be 
observed on Ash Wednesday and Good 
Friday. All who have completed their 
eighteenth year and have not yet begun their 
sixtieth year are bound to fast. All who have 
completed their fourteenth year are bound to 
abstain.
2. On all other Fridays of the year including the 
Fridays of Lent, the law of the common 
practice of penance is fulfilled by performing 
any one of the following:
(a) prayer – for example, Mass attendance; 
family prayer; a visit to a church or chapel; 
reading the Bible; making the Stations of the 
Cross; praying the rosary.
(b) self-denial – for example, not eating meat; 
not eating sweets or dessert; giving up 
entertainment to spend time with the family; 
limiting food and drink so as to give to the 
poor of one’s own country; limiting use of 
social media, smart phones or television.
(c) helping others – for example, special 
attention to someone who is poor, sick, elderly, 
lonely or overburdened.

SACRAMENT OF CONFIRMATION 
For children in grade 3 - 6,  8 - 12 years old.  
Applications available from the Parish office, 
School office or  Church foyer.  Applications 
close 27th March.  Confirmation date 24th May

PLEASE NOTE
Office closed on Tuesday 11th March due to 
staff training and development. 
Communion service on Monday 10th March 
9.00am 
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Our allotted target this year is:
$46,168 to be collected by 

30th June, 2025.

Thank you so much for your 
generosity to date.

A long way to go!

PWBB Total to be Raised by 
Gosford Parish

46,168
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COLLECTED TO DATE:

$24,206.55

BALANCE OWING:

$21,961.45

SALVATORIAN
FORMATION
DONATIONS

Please help!

If you would like
to support future
Salvatorian

priests please go to the link. Just
scan the code to the left with your
QR Code Reader on your phone.
Or click below the link with your
mouse.
https://www.paypal.com/donate/?hosted_button_
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THANK YOU FROM FATHER GREG
Thank you to everyone who made my Mother, 
Jadwiga’s, Memorial Mass so beautiful.  The 
flowers, the music, the photo slide show, AV 
operator, the booklets, the welcoming, the 
hospitality, altar servers, readers and to Father 
Bronek for his unwavering support, for those 
present at the Mass, for receiving Holy 
Communion for my Mother, for every gesture of 
kindess.  Thank you!
To the dinner committee for organising our 
Church & school anniversary celebrations,  
those who performed cultural dancing, prepared 
traditional foods and all who joined in the 
celebrations.  Thank you!

SUPPORTING THE PARISH
Our Parish insurances were recently paid at a 
total of  $50,532.  The outdoor TV, in front of 
the Church on the main road, is broken and a 
replacement is required to be purchased.  
Anyone wanting to help support these Parish 
expenses please contact the Parish office 
patsgos@asc.net.au or 4325 1042.  Thank you 
for your consideration.

RCIA - RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS

As we enter Lent, our catechumens and 
candidates begin the final period of preparation 
to receive their Sacraments of Initiation at 
Easter. This period is marked by various rites, 
with the first happening this weekend, 9th 
March, in Gosford Parish, Saint Partick’s Church 
during the  9:30am Sunday Mass. The Rites 
of Sending and Call to Continuing Conversion 
will be held. This is followed at 2pm on the 
same Sunday in the Cathedral (OLR, Waitara) 
by the Rite of Election with Most Reverend 
Anthony. Please keep our RCIA catechumens, 
candidates, sponsors and formators in your 
prayers, and stay updated with posts each week 
here in the bulletin.

LENTEN RESOURCE - A PROMISE OF HOPE
Our Diocese Lenten booklets will be distributed 
directly to our Parish shortly and will be 
availabe for collection in the Church foyer.  The 
resourse is designed to be used individually or 
within a group setting.  Also available online  
www.bbcatholic.org.au/mission/lenten-
resource-2025-a-promise-of-hope

http://https://catholic-parish-of-st-patricks-gosford.square.site/shop/community-dinners/60
http://www.bbcatholic.org.au/mission/lenten-resource-2025-a-promise-of-hope
http://www.bbcatholic.org.au/mission/lenten-resource-2025-a-promise-of-hope
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PASSPORTS NOW AVAILABE FROM THE 
CHURCH FOYER

Pilgrims across the 
Diocese will be able to 
participate in the 
Jubilee Pilgrim 
Passport initiative. 
In much the same 
way as the famous 
Camino de Santiago 
pilgrimage has a 
passport that can be 
stamped along the 
way, you can get a 
Jubilee Pilgrim 
Passport from your 
Parish to 
commemorate the 
Jubilee Year. When 
visiting the Cathedral and the 3 Shrines of Hope, you 
can have your Passport stamped as a memorial of 
your time there. A “complete” passport is one where 
you have visited the Cathedral and each of the Jubilee 
Shrines of Hope across the Diocese, and had your 
passport stamped at each.  
Upon completing your passport, you can receive 
the Jubilee Local Pilgrim of Hope Certificate, 
which together with your stamped Passport forms a 
momento of your participation in this Holy Year.
When you go to get your stamp: don’t forget all the 
wonderful graces that are available “the Treasury of 
the Church” in this Jubilee Year! 
God has entrusted the Church with the amazing gift of 
“Indulgences” – these gifts of grace are there waiting 
for us, but it is up to each one of us to actively receive 
them. 
Generally to obtain an indulgence, some form of 
sacrifice of our time and attention is required, but it is 
such a tiny sacrifice compared to the marvelous 
graces we receive. Even the grace of a “partial 
indulgence” is so beneficial, so very worth a small gift 
of our time and attention to the God who loved us into 
being.
Don’t just go to get the stamp! Let that stamp be a 
memorial for you of the fact that you went and made 
a small offering of your time and attention to our 
Lord!
1. Jubilee Passports can be stamped at each 
Shrine and the Cathedral to acknowledge visit and 
time of prayer within.  
2. Once all three Shrines and Cathedral, with 
respective stamps, have been visited a Pilgrim’s 
passport is “complete”.
3. Pilgrims then have their passports verified at 
their own Parish office.
4. Each Parish will notify Mission Broken Bay with 
the names of those pilgrims who have completed their 
passports so that they may receive a special 
commemorative certificate signed by Bishop Anthony. 
5. A live Tally is available on the www.
bbjubilee.com.au website. Noting how many 
pilgrims have completed the Jubilee Shrines of Hope 
Pilgrimage and which parishes they are from.
Check out www.bbjubilee.com.au
for more information about whats happening, this 
2025 Jubilee year in our Diocese of Broken Bay.

            UPCOMING EVENTS

    SHRINE OF HOPE FOR FAMILIES
7th March – 12 noon Mass - Anointing Mass for 
sick and seniors followed by lunch, all welcome
28th March – 6pm - Public Stations of the Cross 
on the streets of East Gosford
4th April - 12 noon Mass - Anointing Mass for 
sick and seniors followed by lunch, all welcome
6th April - Pilgrimage of Families to the Shrine 
of JPll – Mass 9.30am followed by hospitality .
Special Blessing for Marriage Anniversaries for 
the month of April 
11th April – 7pm - Lenten Mercy Night – 
2nd Rite of Reconciliation, Adoration, Praise and 
Worship 
2nd May - 12 noon Mass - Anointing Mass for 
sick and seniors followed by lunch, all welcome
3rd May – Feast Day Saint Philip and James, 
Apostles – Walk of Hope for families – Saint John 
the Baptist church, Woy Woy to Saint Patrick’s 
church East Gosford 
3/4th May – Special Blessing for Marriage 
Anniversaries for the month of May at all Masses 
followed by hospitality 
10th May – Our Lady of Fatima night - 
5pm Mass followed by candle-lit procession and 
Rosary 
11th May – Mother’s Day – All Masses - Special 
Blessing for Mothers

       JUBILEE OF THE WORLD 

VOLUNTEERING 8-9TH MARCH 2025

A huge thank you to all our amazing Parish 
volunteers.  
Glorifying God through your good works and a 
great opportunity for almsgiving this Lenten 
season!  It truly is a great priviledge and 
rewarding, to be in a position to give our time 
through acts of service to God’s work.
Pop into the Parish office over this next week for 
a sweet treat.  Anyone willing or able to 
volunteer their  time please let the Parish office 
know.  4325 1042 or patsgos@acs.net.au 

http://www.bbjubilee.com.au
http://www.bbjubilee.com.au
http://www.bbjubilee.com.au
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FIRST SUNDAY  OF LENT, YEAR C                                   9TH MARCH, 2025

DONATE TO OUR PARISH

BANK ACCOUNT DETAILS 
FOR DIRECT DEPOSIT
Account Name: 
Gosford Parish Church Account
BSB: 062 784
Account No: 100001599
Please remember to always include a 
reference if a deposit is for a specific 
purpose, e.g. 1st collection, 2nd

collection, PWBB.  If a deposit is a 
donation that doesn't require a 
receipt, the word 'donation' would 
suffice.

Thank you so much for your 
generosity!

JESUS WAS LED BY THE HOLY SPIRIT THROUGH THE WILDERNESS WHERE HE WAS TEMPTED.
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PRAY FOR THE SERIOUSLY ILL 
MEMBERS OF OUR COMMUNITY:

Peter Rudd, Gloria Emara, Tom Milostic, Kevin O’Donnell, 
Mary-Anne Bonnici, Lynette Ridgewell, Carmen Gaha, 
John Powell, Chris Golden, Clair Hasting, Paul & Patricia 
Jones. 

RECENTLY DECEASED: 

Mark Bunyan, Robert Alexander Scotland, Carmen Cassar, 
Judy Wennerbom, Philomena Mary Pannell, Catherine 
Beezley, John Woodward, Josephine Gauci, Jadwiga 
Skulska

ANNIVERSARIES: 
Joh Van Yzendoorn, CC Raphael, Zoe & Annette Patten, M 
Jane, Michael Angelo Buhagiar, Gilberto Dal Busco, John 
Hiep, Dean Davids, John Muir

REMEMBRANCES:

Julia, Victor & Edwin Romain, Peter and Glen Mills,  
Friquet Family & Ronald FreemanMaude & Regis 
Monvoisin, Gabrielle Cerveau, Ian D’Mello.

CONDOLENCES:

We offer our sincere condolences to anyone in our Parish 
who have recently experienced the loss of  loved ones, 
particularly  the family of Judy Wennerbom.   May God 
welcome them into his Heavenly home and grant them 
eternal rest.  

Judy Wennerbom’s Funeral Requiem Mass will be 
held at Saint Patrick’s Church on Tuesday the 25th

March at 11.00am

MASS INTENTIONS
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RELAX
WE SERVE THE “NERVOUS”

ERINA FAMILY DENTAL
Ph: 4367 5066

72 KARALTA RD ERINA
[Before the turn off to Erina Fair]

Parking available on site.

Freecall 1800 032 225
Head office: 4341 5000
Serving all the Central Coast,
Sydney and Newcastle ares.

BRYAN J REID FUNERAL 
SERVICES

100% Australian Owned & Family Operated

Sponsoring St Patrick’s
Planned Giving Envelope

Programme

BRICK & BLOCK
LAYER

MARK BENNETT
30 Years’ Experience
Residential Specialist

Give me a call
on 0410 057 197

to discuss your job!

DENTURE CLINIC- Smiles on the Coast
Phone (02) 4323 6834. www.smilesonthecoast.com.au

Shop 16, 153 Mann St, Gosford

Khalil Nassif- Dental Prosthe�st/ Dental Technician

FREE CONSULTATIONS FOR ALL YOUR DENTURE NEEDS

PLEASE LEAVE YOUR DONATIONS IN THE

PLEASE LEAVE YOUR DONATIONS IN THE
BASKET BESIDE THE STAIRS.

THANK YOU SO MUCH FOR YOUR KINDNESS AND

GENEROSITYTina Kealy, Special Counsel
  t: (02) 4911 5426  |  m: 0491 695 171

e: tkealy@moray.com.au

Discounted

rates for

parishioners!

Helping you with enduring 
power of attorney & guardianship,

wills & deceased estates


